Office of the Mayor

Memo

To: Common Council

From: Mayor McFarland

Date: October 25, 2022

Re: Town Square Update

Common Council Members,

Below is a summary of the Town Square progress for the last two weeks and the upcoming two weeks.

Last Two Weeks:

- ❖ Landscape paver installation is nearing completion.
- Topsoil placement was completed.
- Silva Cell installation on the Eastside of Water St. was completed.
- ❖ Landscape fine grading is nearing completion.
- Landscape plantings and trees have been delivered to the job site.
- Electrical work will continue.
- ❖ Site plumbing work for the bubbler and the water meter vault was completed. We are waiting for the exterior steel enclosure cabinet to deliver to the job site. We will be providing a temporary insulated plywood box to protect the water service.
- ❖ Temporary fencing panels to protect the Art Wall fall protection risk are on site.

Next Two Weeks:

- Irrigation main line installation is scheduled for Wednesday, Thursday, and Friday this week.
- ❖ Landscape plantings will begin after the irrigation main line has been installed.
- We need to schedule the Landscape architect to come out at the beginning of the planting installation. During the same trip the pavers installation can be inspected, and damaged or defective pavers removed prior to them being sanded and compacted into place.
- ❖ Paver installation will be completed.
- ❖ Light pole and light fixture installation will begin.
- ❖ Fountain valve box installation will begin Tuesday Nov. 1, 2022.
- ❖ Maas Brothers will install temporary fencing to the backside of the concrete wall that the Art Wall will be mounted on top of.

Thank you,

Mayor McFarland